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NOTES AND NEWS 

IT would be impossible to name here all the individuals who have helped in the 
preparation of this volume. Our journal is becoming more and more of a community 
effort. This is well, for no one individual can or should do all the work. Many 
different ornithologists over the world have gathered citations to the literature. 
Some have carried the main burden of critical reviews of major articles. Others have 
read manuscripts and given valuable editorial suggestions. The Illustrations Com- 
mittee has assumed a great deal of the work of selecting, advising on, and actually pre- 
paring illustrations. 

Letters containing sincere suggestions and constructive criticism have been helpful, 
and have shown a widespread and deep interest in all parts of 'The Auk.' 

Those who have labored to provide the necessary financial support for publication 
are also important parts of the "journalistic mechanism" of our organization. 

A heartfelt "thank you" to all who have helped me during my editorship.- 
HARvEY I. FISHER. 

The new Editor of 'The Auk' is Dr. Robert W. Storer, 
Museum of Zoology, 
University of Michigan, 
Ann Arbor, Michigan. 

His duties begin with the January number of 1953. 

Tim "Proceedings of the Tenth International Ornithological Congress" held in 
Uppsala, in June 1950, are now available for purchase from Professor Sven H6rstadius, 
Zoologiska Institutionen, Uppsala, Sweden. Book dealers may order it from 
Almqvist and Wiksell, Uppsala, Sweden. The price is 35 Swedish crowns ($6.75 
U.S.). 

The volume covers the proceedings of the Congress, and some 83 papers presented 
before the meetings under four main headings--Evolution and Systematics, Migra- 
tion and Orientation, Behavior, and Regional Faunas. The book is paper bound 
in attractive form, with 662 pages (531 in English, 28 in French, 93 in German), 1 
color plate, 30 photographs, 125 maps and diagrams, and 46 tables. The edition 
only includes copies for the members of the Congress and a small number in addition 
for sale. Those interested in purchasing should order without delay as the number 
available is limited. 


